
 

OFFICE OF AUDITOR OF STATE  
STATE OF IOWA 

State Capitol Building 
Des Moines, Iowa 50319-0004 

Telephone (515) 281-5834 

Rob Sand 
Auditor of State 

 

July 14, 2025 

Kristi Onstot 
Executive Council 
L O C A L 

Subject: Damages to Dack Building Due to Fire and Water Damages on March 26, 2024  
 Department of Veterans Affairs 
 Claim dated January 17, 2025 

AOS Claim ID: 3721 

In accordance with Executive Council policy, we have examined the claim for 
29C.20 funds for the above-mentioned damages.  It is our conclusion that the above 
damage incurred by the Department of Veterans Affairs is covered by Chapter 29C.20 of 
the Code of Iowa.  Therefore, we recommend an Executive Council allocation and 
reimbursement in the amount of $182,912.74 to be paid to the Department of 
Administrative Services.  This represents full and final payment of the loss. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Brian R. Brustkern, CPA 
Deputy Auditor of State 

cc: Nathan Wilson, Operations Executive Administrator, Iowa Department of Veteran  
  Affairs 
 Brad Tonyan, Department of Administrative Services 
 Heather Hackbarth, Department of Management 



 

 
 

 
 

 

Iowa Department of Veterans Affairs 
1301 Summit Street 

Marshalltown, Iowa  50158 

Phone 641-752-1501 | https://dva.iowa.gov 
 

 IOWA DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS AND IOWA VETERANS HOME 
TODD M. JACOBUS, COMMANDANT 

 
 

 

GOVERNOR KIM REYNOLDS  
LT. GOVERNOR CHRIS COURNOYER 

 
1/17/2025 
 
AOS Claim#3721 
DAS Project # 940300 
 
 
 
Dear Executive Council, 
 
On March 26, 2024, the Iowa Veterans Home (IVH) experienced a fire in the Dack Building room 420. This is a 
resident care area. The fire was contained to room 420 and one sprinkler head was activated.  The water from 
the sprinkler has caused damage to the 4 floors underneath this wing of the building.   
 
Over the course of the last 9 months, IVH, DAS, DCI and vendors have been working to repair Dack room 420 
and the 4 floors below from fire and water damage.  The total costs of the project came to $182,912.74.    
 
 
If you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me at (641) 750-
6911. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Nathan Wilson 
Operations Executive Administrator 
Iowa Department of Veteran Affairs 
 
Enclosures 
Cc. Tammy Hollingsworth, Office of the State Auditor 
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